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Thursday 19 September 2019  

Dear Community, 

I would like to take this opportunity to wish all of you a restful Term 3 holiday break. 

The children have made great progress throughout Term 3 and they are very much in need of a break. We 

are proud of their achievements and know that they have tried their best throughout the term. There is 

always room for further improvement and hopefully this is what we will see on our return to school in Term 

4. 

Thank you for your partnership with us as parent-educators & teacher-educators; without that healthy 

support at home and at school, your children would not achieve what they have achieved so far this year. 

Term 4 is always a busy time at school and I have no doubt that next term will be no exception. With much 

learning & teaching to be done before the year’s end, it will be a busy time for all of us. We will also be 

thinking about 2020, with planning & preparation for the new school year. 

With so much occupying our minds, please take the holiday period to have a little ‘down time’, with family 

& friends. If you are travelling, please do so safely and if you, like myself, are staying close to home, enjoy 

the spring weather, at a slower holiday-pace. 
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Thank you again everyone, for all your support & positivity throughout Term 3. 

 

Denis J. Daly 

Principal 

 

TERM 3 FINISH & TERM 4 START 

Term 3 will finish tomorrow, Friday September 20, at 1.50 pm. Please be sure to be on time to pick up your 

children, at the earlier finish time. Term 4 will start on Monday October 7, at 8.50 am. 

CEMSIS – SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT SURVEYS 

Thank you to the parents, staff & students, who filled out this year’s School Improvement Surveys. Your input 

will greatly assist us in ensuring we continue to listen to our community, as we work together on the ongoing 

improvement of our school. 

C.R.C. ST. ALBANS – ENROLMENT FORMS AVAILABLE FOR YEAR 5 STUDENTS FOR YEAR 7 2021 

The office have Catholic Regional College St. Albans, Enrolment Forms available for Year 5 students, who will 

commence Year 7 in 2021. Enrolments closed on August 23 but C.R.C. have a number of places still available, 

if parents are yet to enroll their Grade 5 child. 

ACADEMY UNIFORMS – NEW STORE AT DEER PARK  

Effective Wednesday November 6, Academy Uniforms are opening a store in Deer Park. The address is 10/85 

Mt Derrimut Road, Deer Park. Phone number TBA. The trading hours will be Mon – Fri 9-5 & Sat 9-12noon. 

From this date forward the School Shop will close and the Thomastown store will no longer stock the St. 

Paul’s Uniform. Academy will continue to do a weekly drop off to the school free of charge to parents. The 

new ‘Price List’, effective from September 1, follows and is also available from the office. 

 

 SCHOOL LOST PROPERTY – UNIFORM ITEMS AND OTHER 

If your children are missing any school uniform items, could you please check the school lost property (red 

wheely bin kept outside canteen area) this week, before the end of the school term. Please only take items 

with your child’s name on them or if you are positive the uniform item belongs to your child. There are 

also many lunch boxes and drink bottles. 

  



 

 

 

 

2019 CALENDAR    
 

TERM 3 
     SEPTEMBER     

• THURS. 19:  WHOLE SCHOOL DANCE SPECTACULAR (CCCC, QUIN AUDITORIUM, 

BRAYBROOK)  

• FRI. 20:  SCHOOL FINISHES FOR TERM 3 – 1.50 PM  

TERM 4 

OCTOBER 

 MON. 7: TERM 4 STARTS 

 MON. 14: CYBERSAFETY PARENT SESSION – 7.00 PM IN THE HALL 

 TUES. 15: SOVEREIGN HILL EXCURSION – YEARS 3 & 4 

 WED. 16: SOVEREIGN HILL EXCURSION – YEARS 1 & 6 

 FRI. 18: SOVEREIGN HILL EXCURSION – FOUNDATION, YEAR 2 & YEAR 5 

 WED. 23: ANNUAL CHILDREN’S MISSION MASS – ST. PATRICK’S CATHEDRAL 

 

NOVEMBER 

 FRI. 1: ALL SAINTS DAY 

 SAT. 2: ALL SOULS DAY 

 MON. 4: SCHOOL CLOSURE – REPORT WRITING - NO SCHOOL 

 TUES. 5: MELBOURNE CUP – PUBLIC HOLIDAY - NO SCHOOL 

 MON. 11: REMEMBRANCE DAY 

 WED. 20-FRI. 22: YEAR 5 CAMP  

 MON. 25: FOUNDATION 2020 ORIENTATION SESSION 1 (PARENTS & CHILDREN) 

 WED. 27-FRI. 29: YEAR 4 CAMP 

 

DECEMBER 

 MON. 2: FOUNDATION 2020 ORIENTATION SESION 2 (CHILDREN ONLY) 

 WED. 4: YEAR 6 ‘BIG DAY OUT’ 

 FRI. 6: CHRISTMAS CARNIVAL & CAROLS 

 MON. 9: FOUNDATION 2020 ORIENTATION SESSION 3 (CHILDREN ONLY) 

 THURS. 12: END OF SCHOOL YEAR MASS & YEAR 6 GRADUATION (7.00 PM) 

 FRI. 13: YEAR 6 FINISH  

 MON. 16: WHOLE SCHOOL ‘STEP UP DAY’ – INCLUDING FOUNDATION 2020 STUDENTS 

 WED. 18: FOUNDATION TO YEAR 5 FINISH 

 THURS. 19: TERM 4 ENDS - OFFICE CLOSES & STAFF FINISH 

 

  



 

 

 

CHILDREN’S PRAYER 

We thank you Lord, for this term; 

for the challenges, the successes and the mistakes from which we have learnt. 

Be with us as we spend our time with family and friends. 

Give us strength and courage to do what is right; to be witnesses of our faith. 

Help us to be a practical Christian these holidays, to appreciate what others  

do for us, to give time and effort to help others, to be peacemakers in our family. 

Keep us safe in our activities; give us good rest and good fun. 

Bring us back refreshed and ready for a new term. 

We thank you for our classmates, teachers, parents and a community who care for us. 

May we always be conscious of you in our lives. 

Amen 

                                                                               MASS TIMES 

 

ST PAUL’S CHURCH                                                ST MARY MACKILLOP CHURCH  

SUNSHINE AVENUE                                                                                               ODESSA AVENUE 

 KEALBA                                                              KEILOR DOWNS    

 Monday          No Mass                                                                     Monday          9.30 am    

 Tuesday          No Mass                                                                                           Tuesday          9.30 am    

 Wednesday    9.30 am                                                                            Wednesday    No Mass     

   Thursday         9.30 am                                                                  Thursday         No Mass    

 Friday              No Mass                                                                     Friday              9.30 am    

 Saturday        5.00 pm (Latin)                                                                       Saturday         5.00 pm    

                         6.30 pm                                                                            

 Sunday           8.00 am (Maltese)                                               Sunday            9.00 am            

                       10.00 am                                                                                                                          11.00am  

                                                                                                                                                                  5.30pm    

                                                                                                                                                                     

RECONCILIATION:    Saturday: 6.00 pm                                          RECONCILIATION:    Saturday 4.30 pm 

 

 

               



 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE 2019 OLYMPIAD TEAM!!!!! 

 
This week we congratulate all Maths Olympiad members for completing their final exam paper for 
2019. They have all managed to be committed in attending training sessions and doing their best in 
every Olympiad paper they have completed. I am very proud of our team and whilst we say goodbye 
to our Year 6s who are leaving us at the end of the year, I hope they will continue to share their 
passion for Maths into high school and beyond.  

 
Next term Mrs Calvano will be running training sessions to look for new members for the 2020 team. 
So if you are in Grade 4 or 5, you like to be challenged and you are a confident learner in Maths, 
then come and try out our training sessions and see if it is something you would like to be part of in 
2019. 

Well done to the following members; 
Year 6s: Nathan H, Thy-An T, Jessica L, Ashton N, James M, Vincent V, Jovan P, Amy,  
Year 5s: Gisele B, Charlie K, Emma L, Mitchelle C, Anthony P, Lucy N, Marko F, Ethan P, 
Natalie L, Kelvin V, Angelina P, Ai-Vy D 
Coach: Mrs Calvano 

 

If you would like to join next term, come and see me, Mrs Calvano and attend our training 

sessions, or email me at lcalvano@spkealba.catholic.edu.au Hope to see you there!!!!! 

 

mailto:lcalvano@spkealba.catholic.edu.au


 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 


